
Homedale Elementary School Memo   
 
To:  Homedale Board of Trustees, Superintendent Rob Sauer 
From:  Tate B. Castleton, Principal  

Date:  December 2, 2021 
Re:  Report to Board of Trustees 

 
CLASSROOM CHATS WITH MR. C: Each month Mr. Castleton tries to visit every single classroom and 
share a message related to the “Homedale Way” and our school-wide values. The month of November 
was focused on “We Have a Positive Attitude.” Mr. C. also told every student “you matter” and that each 
one has something special, unique, and important that they can contribute each day at Homedale 
Elementary School!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



SOURCES OF STRENGTH IMPLEMENTATION: As part of a district-wide implementation effort, HES 
introduced Sources of Strength to our whole staff last month and began implementing the curriculum 
recently. This program fits nicely within our PBIS framework and provides our teachers and staff with 
important tools and resources to help our students recognize and draw from their strengths, talents, 
and potential.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



iSTATION DATA UPDATE: Recently we have been excited by some of the data we’re seeing from 
iStation! Below you will see the school’s overall rates of improvement, with a description of each level. 
We are excited to see our students who are scoring in the Tier III and Tier II range progressing at such a 
high rate. It is not unusual to see moderate-to-low growth at Tier I because it is more challenging for 
students who are already performing at a Tier I level to grow as quickly as they can at the lower tiers. As 
a school, these rates of improvement are very promising and indicate that our students are growing in 
every area of reading!  
 

 
 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
December 16  End of 2nd Quarter 
December 18-31 NO SCHOOL – Christmas Break 
January 3  First day back to school after Christmas Break 
January 17  NO SCHOOL – Martin Luther King Day 
January 21  Teacher In-Service 
February 11  Teacher In-Service 
 


